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Subject: [EXTERNAL] APPLICATION NO: DA2023/0130

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender
and know the content is safe.

'Dear. Sir / Madam
lamK

| am writing this letter in regard to objection to the proposal that organic waste transfer station is built in Lidcombe.
First of all, honestly, the location where the organic waste transfer station is built is too close to the residential area.

I could accept that organic waste transfer station is built at Lidcombe. However, the residential areas where people
live (newly built apartments and existing housing estates) are within 100m from the proposal development address.
Also, there will be a childcare centre at 18-24 Church St in near future. | am seriously concerned that it would harm
our living environment and children's health.

Considering these, | do not think it is right to have it at the address listed in this development proposal
plan(DA2023/0130).

Secondly, the road in front of it has only one lane in both directions, and this is one of the only two important ways to
access the main road. The high risk of safety issues caused by road damage by heavy trucks’ travel should also be
considered. Extension of road seems to solve this problem, but | wonder if that's permissible as there is a railway right
next to it, which means it seems impossible.

in addition to road damage, the safety of residents should be taken into account as | guarantee a lot of trucks will be
passing by the residential area.

For all the reasons above, | do not think it is right to build it at the address listed in this development proposal
plan(DA2023/0130).

At last, as | mentioned above, if it is planned to be built too close to the residential area, problems with air pollution
and bad smells will not be avoided. For example, | think it can be okay if it is built to keep right distance from the
residential area, such as ‘Suez’'(rubbish station) in Sydney Olympic Park. | think it can be directly related to health and
mental problems even if how much we can understand, because it is built too close the residential areas.

For these reasons, | would like to claim that | strongly against the development proposal plan which is DA2023/0130.

Best Regards,
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